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Oakley and Deane Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 18 March 2021 via Go TO Meeting

Present:  Mr. Bealing, Mr. Adams, Mr. Bullions and Mrs. McCullins.  

1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Mrs. Taylor, Borough Councillor. 
 

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 4th February, having been circulated to all members prior to the meeting were approved by the Committee and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting

3. Applications
21/00546/FUL Homeland, St John’s Road : Erection of a new two storey detached three bedroom dwelling. Members had no objections and no comments.
21/00484/HSE Orchard View, Hunters Close: Erection of single storey rear extension to bungalow and front and rear extension to garage. Mrs. McCullins declared an interest and did not participate in discussion or voting on this application. Members had no comments and no objections.  
21/00440/HSE 14 Medway Avenue. Erection of single storey front, side and rear extensions including garage conversion. Members had no comments or objections.
 21/00536/LBC and 21/00535/HSE East Oakley House, Hill Road. Replacement roof covering (slates and leadwork with membrane underneath) and repointing of existing chimneys. Members had no comments and no objections.

4. The Committee noted the following decisions: 

	21/00086/GPDAA
	Erection of a first floor extension to a maximum height of 8.6m to an existing dwelling (permitted development notification). 14 St John’s Road 
	Application Withdrawn

	20/03570/HSE
	Erection of double garage and workshop to ‘The Old Barn’ within grounds of Bulls Bushes Farm.
	Application Withdrawn

	21/03345/HSE
	Erection of first floor front extension, single storey side extension and detached car port following removal of existing garage. 19 Hill Road 
	Granted

	T/00595/20/TPO
	Dead Hawthorn – fell. Prune remaining Hawthorn to 3m above ground level. Remove Ivy as necessary. 6 Sycamore Tree Road 
	No objection Raised


5. Other Planning Issues:
 
· The clerk informed members that the request from residents for TPO’s to be placed on 31 mature trees in the fields behind 50/50A Pardown has been granted temporarily and that the Parish will inform the Borough of our support for the orders to be made permanent, as was agreed at the last meeting.        

· Wates have objected to the refusal of their outline application to erect up to 110 dwellings at Park Farm in addition to the 48 already under construction at the Canterbury Gardens site. The Parish has been contacted and notified of the appeal but at present there is no further action to take, other than to restate our objections to the application primarily on safety and heritage grounds.
    
6. Date of the next meeting was agreed to be Thursday 1st April 2021 via Go To Meeting
 
image1.png




